MB/rec

BY EMAIL planning@camden.gov.uk

21st October 2015

Dear Sirs,

APPLICATION REFERENCE 2015/3605/P 112A GREAT RUSSELL STREET, LONDON, WC1B 3NP

I have already lodged formal objection to the original planning application for the above and note the new application with associated revisions.

I wish to reiterate that as stated earlier, the proposed change of use ie from car park to hotel obviously represents over development of the site for a single hotel use. The impact of such an intensification of use cannot be effectively managed and as this results in more damage than benefit I understand that this equates with over development.

Although the applicant has attempted to persuade that previous concerns have now been overcome I cannot agree.

This stance appears to be merely regarding the preparation of ground for future appeal rather than constructively resolving the issues at point.

I cannot concede that the very difficult technical issues necessary for a life support and service system for underground habitation have been satisfactorily resolved. The impact locally in terms of noise and air quality when positioned at street level will be directly opposite existing homes. In short the revised documents are not commensurate with maintaining acceptable conditions and there will be harmful environmental impacts.

The applicant has displayed no regard for aesthetic qualities important in what is after all the start of a conservation area. A steel shuttered plant room demonstrates most clearly the lack of concern for the continuation of any kind of acceptable residential neighbourhood.

Again I reiterate that this development should be strenuously resisted and refused.

MAUREEN STROUD 104 BEDFORD COURT MANSIONS

BY EMAIL Raymond.yeung@camden.gov.uk



Our Ref: G.MNR/AXH/G.MER.20-4/11915245v1

19 October 2015

Your ret

FAO Raymond Yeung Development Management Camden Council Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

Sent by post and by email: planning@camden.gov.uk

Dear Sirs

112A Great Russell Street, London WC1B 3NP St Giles Hotel Application Reference: 2015/3605/P

We refer to our telephone conversation (Robinson/Yeung) of earlier today in relation to the above matter.

As you are aware, we act on behalf of clients who reside at a property in close vicinity to the St Giles Hotel, Bedford Avenue, London. We note that the new planning application (application reference 2015/3605/P) has the same reference number as the previous planning application of which our client has already made its submissions.

We note that there have not been any substantive amendments to the previous application and would be grateful if you could keep in mind our detailed letter of 23 July 2015 (a copy is enclosed for ease of reference) when considering the merits of this application.

Please do not hesitate to contact our Max Robinson if you have any further questions or queries.

Yours faithfully

Gordon Dadds LLP

Tel: +44 (0)20 7518 0261

Email: max robins on @gord on dadds. com

Encs



## GORDON DADDS

SOLICITORS

Our Ref: 161/35/MER.20-4/2978863v1

23 July 2015

Development Management Camden Council Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

By post and email:

Alex.McDougall@camden.gov.uk; and planning@camden.gov.uk

Dear Sirs

112A Great Russell Street, London WC1B 3NP St Giles Hotel Application Reference: 2015/3605/P

We act on behalf of clients who reside at a property in close vicinity to the St Giles Hotel, Bedford Avenue, London WC1B 3AS.

Our clients have forwarded us an email, which they have received from the Chairman of Bedford Court Mansions Limited with regards to the submission of a planning application (reference 2015/3605/P) ("the Application") on behalf of Criterion Capital which proposes to change the use of the current underground car park beneath the St Giles Hotel ("the Hotel"). If this application is successful, it will increase the occupancy of the St Giles Hotel from 240 bedrooms to 870 bedrooms.

Our clients are aware that a similar application by Criterion Capital was refused by the Council last year regarding a proposed change of use of the underground carpark area. Our clients are concerned that the Application and accompanying design proposal are almost identical to last year's refused application. It is also concerning that the entrance to the Hotel will use the existing car park entrance on Great Russell Street and that all vehicle servicing, refuse collection, air-conditioning and ventilation plant will be at pavement level on Adeline Place (directly opposite our client's property) including substantial provision for "fresh air" intake and extraction for the proposed expanded Hotel. We note from the Application that the

Gordon Dadds LLP 6 Agar Street London WCXN 4HN | DX: 40003 Covert Gardon Tel: +44 (0)20 7493 6151 | Fax: +44 (0)20 7437 8216 | Email: info@gordondadds.com

www.gordondadds.com

Sorden "Saide LLP is a implied liability performing registrond to England and Walus (registered number: OC383616) sufmedied and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Audionity. The word Spatner, used in relation in the LLP, refers to a member of the LLP or as implied the of engineers downline. A lest of the members of the LLP, and of flower removanters who are development as performs, is displayed as the LPP and of the companies of the LLP, and of flower removances who are development as performs, by displayed at the LPP angulared delice a spar form, WCDM 5450-

air-conditioning and ventilation plant will operate all day and night, 365 days a year to service the huge increase in bedrooms that will be situated underground.

Our clients would like strongly to oppose the Application and we have set out a non-exhaustive list of Council policies below that we believe will be contradicted if the Application is successful:

- Camden's Core Strategy CS5 and CS9 managing the impact of growth by protecting amenity, balancing the development needs of local needs and character as well as respecting the local residents' needs and quality of life.
- Camden Development Policies DP12 the development of other town centre uses that will cause harm to the character, amenity, function and quality of life to local residents.
- 3) Camden Development Policies DP26, DP28 and DP32 improving and protecting the local environment and quality of life (with particular attention to managing the impact of development to residents, to limiting environmental degradation and improving the air quality in Camden).
- 4) Camden Development Policies PPS12 The Area Action Plan for Bloomsbury and Fitzrovia includes the land subject to the Application. PPS12 states that Area Action Plans should be used to "protect areas particularly sensitive to change." This is inclusive of protecting the specific threats to the Bloomsbury Conservation Area and the spread of late night activity out of Soho and Covent Garden, which is contrary to Council policies CS7 and DP12.

Notwithstanding the above, we have also set out below our clients' general concerns regarding the Application:

- The precedent that will be set for other car parks in Central London if the Application is successful.
- 2) The over development of the St Giles site for a single hotel use given the proposed change of use of the underground car park space (a currently quiet area) to nearly quadrupling the bedroom occupancy of the Hotel.
- The erosion of the interface between two distinctly different areas of urban development: the Bloomsbury Conservation Area and the commercial corridor of the Tottenham Court Road.

v - K

- 4) The considerable loss of off-street public car parking and the natural effects that this will have on local businesses and on the demand for on-street parking which is already very limited.
- 5) The proposed 24-hour opening time for the Hotel will encourage the night time economy to extend out of Soho and Covent Garden into what is still predominantly a residential area.
- 6) The natural increase and intensification of greater pedestrian movement as a result of an expansion to the Hotel.
- 7) An increase in servicing and refuse collection, which is already a severe issue, in a manner that would be in contravention of the planning permission granted for the original development of the Hotel.
- An increase in noise from the air-conditioning and ventilation plant which is, again, already a severe problem (as the Council is aware).
- 9) A degradation in the air quality to local residential buildings.
- 10) The threat to public health, safety and security as a result of the proposed expansion of the Hotel for the reasons given above.
- 11) The adverse impact on residential amenity and quality of life without any particular economic benefit.
- 12) The adverse economic impact on the prosperity of other established hotel businesses in the area.
- 13) The fact that the Application is incompatible with the Council's ambitions for Tottenham Court Road, which are to improve the area and make it a more pleasant, less intense and more human place to be. Furthermore, the Council's West End project is to create a high quality public realm, including the pedestrian environment.

We hope that that our clients' above representations are helpful and we ask that this letter is brought to the attention of the Council when considering the merits of the Application.

Please do not hesitate to contact our Max Robinson if you have any further questions or queries.

Yours faithfully

. . . .

Gordon Dadds LLP

Email: mexrobinson@gordondadds.com Direct Tel: 020 7518 0261

I wish to object to this application. The comments and photographs below are in addition to my previous correspondence objecting.

As is clear to anyone reading objectors comments over the past few months at this location there exist issues of over intensification associated with the site in its current form. The photographs below two HGV trucks blocking Adeline Place. This is the precise location of the proposed 166 room underground hotel. It is important to note that this intense road usage and annexation of parking bays is not a one off. It happens every Sunday evening and is part of weekly operations and removal of equipment from the DOMINION THEATRE AND THEIR WORKS ENTRANCE ON GREAT RUSSELL STREET.

Also, photographed is a typical line up of coaches dropping off and picking up (DOPU) servicing The St Giles Hotel.

I would suggest that the comments above and photographs below should be considered when assessing this application. Respectfully, it would be naive to think that by attaching paperwork, a S106 I think it is called, restricting or banning coach traffic would make it "ok" to allow another 166 rooms at this location. The transport statement only considers transport impact. Consideration has to be given to catering, servicing, refuse collection and all forms of deliveries. Again, CUMULATIVE IMPACT ON THIS SITE NEEDS TO BE CONSIDERED. On this site there is VQ24 Hour restaurant, Pomme de Pain, Hudsons House restaurant and bar and the St Giles Hotel.

Also, what happens if in the future the ownership structure of the underground hotel changes? Are various permissions and restrictions (eg. S106) binding on the new entity? I don't know the answer however wanted to ask the question and hope this will be considered by LB Camden.

Chris Gardiner







